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As May unfurls its vibrant tapestry across our landscapes, a feeling of renewal is undeniably in
the air. The long winter months fade into memory, replaced by the gentle warmth of the sun
and the invigorating promise of growth. Whether we find our inspiration in the natural world
or in our personal beliefs, this season offers a powerful invitation to embrace fresh starts and
cultivate positive change in our lives.

For many, the arrival of May is simply a welcome shift
in the weather, a chance to spend more time
outdoors and appreciate the beauty of nature’s
resurgence. We witness the quiet miracle of dormant
life springing forth – buds opening into blossoms,
seeds taking root and reaching for the sunlight. This
natural energy can be a powerful motivator for us too.
It reminds us that even after periods of stillness or
hardship, there is always the potential for new
beginnings and the opportunity to cultivate
something beautiful.

Looking beyond the purely natural, many traditions and beliefs find significance in this time of
year. For Christians, the themes of spring often resonate with the core tenets of their faith.
The concept of resurrection, a central belief, speaks to the power of overcoming adversity and
finding new life after a period of darkness. This idea of transformation and the possibility of a
fresh start can be a source of hope and inspiration for people of all backgrounds.

Regardless of our individual beliefs, the spirit of May encourages us to reflect on the areas of
our lives where we might seek positive change. Perhaps it’s a chance to mend strained
relationships, fostering understanding and forgiveness. It could be an opportunity to revisit
personal goals, rekindling passions that may have lain dormant. Or maybe it’s simply a time to
embrace new habits that promote well-being and happiness.

The natural world in May also offers a powerful lesson in abundance. We see the earth
generously providing, supporting a multitude of life. This can inspire us to consider the
resources we have, both within ourselves and in our communities, and how we can use them
to create a more positive and flourishing environment for ourselves and others. Acts of
kindness, generosity, and community involvement can all contribute to this sense of shared
growth and well-being.

Finding Fresh Starts: Embracing the Spirit of May
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Deadline for next Newsletter
All articles and adverts for inclusion in the July August 2025 edition to be with Sue, on
07826 772452 or email: moomoski@btinternet.com by 15th June 2025.  Please
let me have your items written out, or, preferably emailed, as you would like them to
appear, and as early as possible, please don’t wait until the deadline.

To place an advert please contact Sue on the above number.  All items on behalf
of the church have no charge.  Any other events or adverts will have a minimal charge.
This helps to maintain and develop your newsletter. Contact Sue by email here at
moomoski@btinternet.com

Stamps, foreign coins, banknotes and postcards, used or new, are still being
collected by Sue.  All these items can be placed in the ‘stamp collection boxes’ in most
of the churches or directly to me at Bramley House, Benniworth. 07826 772452.

This May, let us all take a moment to appreciate the sense of renewal that surrounds us.
Consider what fresh starts you might welcome in your own life. Perhaps take some time to
connect with the natural world, allowing its beauty and vitality to inspire you. Engage with
your community, offering support and fostering connection. Contact one of your local
churches where you’ll find a warm welcome.

Whether you find meaning in the scientific marvel of nature’s cycles, the spiritual significance
of renewal, or simply the joy of longer days and warmer weather, May offers a shared
opportunity to look forward with optimism. Let us embrace this season as a reminder that
growth and positive change are always possible, and that by nurturing ourselves and our
communities, we can all contribute to a more vibrant and flourishing world. Let the spirit of
new beginnings guide us as we move through this hopeful month.

The Asterby Group Ministry Team

1st - £20 2nd - £15 3rd - £5

February 79  Paul Willoughby 116  Robery Johnson 12 Kathleen Willoughby

March 77  Filicity Vero 15  Gillian Stewart 53  Mary Ann Hansell

April 106  Jackie and Alan Hart 110  Sue Needham c/o Sue
Olivant 126 John Glebe Farm

May 60  Jayne and Phil Dyas 111  Mr and Mrs Moon 10  Richard Pasco
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Donington-on-Bain Parish Council
https://donington-bain.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk

doningtononbainpc@gmail.com

Playground & Amenities.
Playground Repairs: We are pleased to report these have recently been completed
and the playground is back in full use once again.

Whilst fully operational, the playground is beginning to show it's age. This aligned to
constant costly ongoing repairs required on the current apparatus, it is now our intention
to seek additional funding to assist the parish council with a future potential upgrade
of new more modern equipment. This will hopefully include some more appropriate
fencing along with a new gated entranceway.

Village Hall: The hall is a fantastic facility which we really should not take for granted
hence we still need to consider further uses for our Village Hall. Any new idea's would
be most welcome and can be forwarded to the Parish Council for due consideration
via email or in person please.

Allotments.
Two existing 'maintained-plots' are due to become available from the autumn for this
next year. Would interested parties please approach Fred (Allotments-Manager) or
apply to: Viv Davies c/o doningtononbainpc@gmail.com or register your interest in
person at a future council meeting.

Council Membership Vacancies.
A current notice will be placed on the notice board in regards to the two vacancies on
the Parish Council with a proposed 'co-opt' onto the parish council at the next council
meeting.  Would anyone wishing to put themselves forward please submit their
intention by either e-mail to Clerk of the council or in attendance at the next council
meeting on Tuesday May 8th @ 8.00pm.

Hawks .. Yes Really 'Hawks'!
On a much lighter note, whilst we are not currently 'Harassed' or otherwise entertained
by a village 'Harris Hawk'... we do actually have a breeding pair of 'Sparrow Hawks'
around the village.
The more 'Eagle-Eyed' amongst you may have already spotted them on their rare
occasional visit into the gardens, certainly worth looking out for and one which could
keep the children entertained over the forthcoming holiday periods.

Biscathorpe Planning Application.
The P.C. having formally objected to the proposed planning application through the
local authority.

Newsletter May 2025
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A 'Village-In-Bloom'.
It's thought entry into 'Village-in-Bloom' should now be set for spring 2026.
With this in-mind, we need to start the thought and planning process as we head
towards the summer so as to be ready in time for next years entry. Volunteers will
be needed to help make this happen, if this is of interest please contact the parish
council.

Idea's and assistance ... in writing please or attendance at the next Parish Council
meeting below

Next Parish Council Meeting Tuesday 6th May at 8pm, in the Village Hall.

Mobile Library Service

For enquiries or renewals contact the customer service centre on 01522 782010

Donington on Bain, Post Office : Arrives 10.00am - departs 10.30am

Benniworth, Tennyson Close : Arrives 10.45am - departs 11.15pm

May June July August Sept Oct Nov Dec

22nd 19th 17th 14th 11th 9th 6th 4th

Donington-on-Bain Parish Council

Coffee, Cake and Chat
Donington on Bain Village Hall
First Thursday of the month at 10.30am - all welcome !
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The last meeting of the Parish Council took place on 12th March 2025. As well as the three Parish
Councillors being in attendance there were two members of the public along with both the
representative County Councillor and District Councillor.

The agenda was relatively short and consideration was given to just one planning matter.  A review
of current banking arrangements was discussed and a decision was made to remain with the current
bank Lloyds, and to move over to on-line banking. The auditor for the 24/25 financial year was
appointed at a reduced cost when compared to the previous year. Consideration was given to the
purchase of VE day markers to affix to road sign posts in the two villages. Given that they would
simply be disposed of following the day it was decided not to incur this cost.
Both the District and County Councillors brought the Council up to date with all the relevant major
developments at both local and county level.

Grant funding
 In its budget for the 25/26 year the Parish Council has a very small budget to allow for some grant
funding. The eligibility for grant funding is as follows:

To qualify for a grant, the applicant must be able to demonstrate that any funding provided by the
Parish Council will be of benefit to the Parish of Asterby and Goulceby, or its residents.
The Parish Council will not normally make grants to organisations outside of the parish unless it can
be demonstrated that there are direct benefits to the Parish.
Grants will not be awarded towards day to day running costs, and the project must be sustainable
without continuous funding from the Parish Council. The application should provide clear details of
what the proposed funding will be used for itemising, where applicable, services to be provided or
equipment to be purchased along with costs such that the Council can determine the exact proposed
use of the applied for funds.
Other factors that the Parish Council will take into account when considering a grant application
include;
    Whether the Parish Council has the power to make this grant.
    Whether the grant being requested is proportionate to the benefit.
    Whether the applicant has demonstrated some degree of fundraising on a “self-help” basis.
    Whether the applicant has applied to other bodies for funding for the same project.
Grants can only be awarded by resolution of the Full Council and are dependent on the availability
of funds and the suitability of the application.
Please email the Parish Council Clerk at agparishcouncil@gmail.com if you are interested in making
an application for grant funding support.
The next meeting of the Parish Council is on Wednesday 7th May at the Three Horseshoes, Goulceby.
At 6.30pm there is the Annual Parish Meeting followed at 7.00pm by the Annual Parish Council
Meeting. All are welcome to both meetings.

Asterby and Goulceby Parish Council
http://asterby-goulceby.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk



Parish Council Vacancies
As previously reported, there are still three vacancies on the Parish Council, and should anyone be
interested in becoming a Parish Councillor they should contact the Parish Clerk (Diane De Halle) by
emailing Diane at agparishcouncil@gmail.com.
The current councillors are:
Jon Mold (Chair) - Sycamore Lodge, Goulceby
Ian Taylor  - Lavoir, Goulceby
Graham Johnson - Lindores, Goulceby
Contact details are on the Council’s website which can be found at:
https://asterby-goulceby.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk/

VE Day 8th May 2025
As a tribute to remember those lost in our area during WWII, the following letter was obtained from
the book ‘Letters to Loved Ones’ written by Rose Rouse.
Twenty-one-year-old Eric Rawlings was the wireless operator and air gunner on Wellington R1463
based at Snaith in Yorkshire.  Returning from a raid on the night of 21st February 1942, the aircraft flew
into a hill in Asterby, Lincolnshire in the early hours of 22nd February.  Eric and three others were killed
that night.  The following letter was written by Eric, given to his brother Norman for safekeeping and
passed to his parents upon his death.

“Dearest Folks,  Now that I’m on operational work and admitting that the risk is fairly considerable, I
thought I would just put a few words on paper which you could keep as a remembrance in case
anything should happen to me.
In the revoltingly chaotic world today where everyone is fighting and killing everyone else, it has always
been wonderful just to take my thoughts from worldly beastliness and to think of the things which I
revere and esteem most in the world – my family and my home.

Love is such a very difficult thing to express here and now on paper, but I only hope that I’ve made you
all understand and realise the depth of my love and the gratitude for everything which you have done
for me.   Whenever there’s fighting going on anywhere, you can always hear the words from people
not involved – ‘Half of them don’t know what they’re fighting about anyway.’  Which is usually true.
Well, I know what I’m fighting for.  I’m fighting so that in the future people will have the chance to live
as happily as we all did together before the War without interference.  Where young un’s like myself
could make the most of the marvellous opportunities which you gave me for 20 years and for which
I know you made many sacrifices.  God bless you all, and may everything turn out right in the end.
God bless you again,
Your adoring son and ‘Little One’”  (reproduced with kind permission of the publisher)

Asterby and Goulceby Parish Council
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on Sunday 1st June
10am to 4pm

Tour the lovely gardens  -  Plant Sale
Raffle - have tea & cake at the church

Parking at the church

a date for your diary

GOULCEBY
OPEN GARDENS

in aid of the Church Restoration Fund

Other news and dates to note
Three Horseshoes
The ‘shoes has re-opened for summer with a slightly different way of operating. The pub is now open
all day, 7 days a week but with more of a self-service feel to it.  Pump drinks are served using a
pre-paid card system and there is now also a small shop, stocking local and other products. Food is
still served at certain hours so go to the pub’s Facebook page to find out more.

 Elections
There are two elections taking place on Thursday 1st May. The Lincolnshire County Council election
and the Greater Lincolnshire Mayoral election. Goulceby and Asterby residents’ polling station is at
the Donington on Bain village hall which will be operating between 7am and 10pm on the 1st May.
Make sure that you take appropriate ID or you will not be able to vote.

The Lincolnshire Wolds Outdoor Festival
The festival returns in 2025 between 17th May and 1st June. There are over 100 events taking place
throughout the Wolds. Find out more at https://woldsoutdoorfestival.com.

Goulceby Open Gardens
Open Gardens is happening again this year in aid of the church restoration fund. The day is Sunday
1st June 2025 from 10am to 4pm.  Tour the lovely gardens, there is a plant sale, raffle and have tea
and cake at the church.    Further information can be obtained from Caroline Taylor on 01507 343352.
carolinetaylor@btinternet.com

Asterby and Goulceby Parish Council



Benniworth Parish Council
https://benniworth.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk

The Annual General Meeting of Benniworth PC will be held at the
Heneage Arms on the 25th June commencing 6.30pm. It will be
followed by the Public Meeting at 7.00 pm. Tea and coffee will be
available.

4 Berths. Just add your bedding and Clothes and you are away !
Many extras included, cushions, curtains, crockery and cutlery, plus pans to cook,

even a toaster and kettle. Waste water cassette, fresh water barrel, gas bottle,
Leisure Battery. Electric hook up cable, even the mirrors for your car!

Genuine reason for sale as we have had many wonderful trips.
We’ve gone to the dark side and bought a campervan !

Comes with AL-KO Towbar lock (Nobody is getting this off!!)
More photos available. Ease of use can be demonstrated.

Ice King tall 6 drawer freezer, in excellent condition - £50
Height: 142 cms, Width: 55 cms, Depth: 56 cms

Defrosted mid April, still in use, but would be ready for  collection within one day.
Tell: 01507 313561   Text: 07949 263091

Benniworth

To advertise FOR SALE items please submit details to Sue. Tel 07826 772452 or email moomoski@btinternet.com    £2 per item listed to advertise



the.vikings.retreat.
your stay. your way.

{ Lincolnshire

.

.

Vi
kin

gs Retreat

vikingsretreat@gmail.com

 fciu?



Priest in charge
Our Oversight Minister is the Rural Dean.
Contact the South Wolds Group Administrator.

Lay Minister
Ann South,  01507 313792

Partnership Office

Debbie Knight, South Wolds Group Administrator, 01507 525600

Caroline Taylor, Safeguarding coordinator, 01507 343352

Group Parish PCC
Chair: Rotates amongst PCC members
Secretary: Caroline Taylor, 01507 343352 (for 2025/2026)
Treasurer: Sally Cosgrove, 01507 343788
Ministry Team Coordinator: Neil Walker, 07771 861202

VCC Church Wardens, Treasurers and Secretaries

Asterby : Sally Cosgrove, 01507 343788

Benniworth : Please contact the South Wolds Partnership Office, details above

Biscathorpe (closed)  Church DAC at the Diocese of Lincoln

Burgh-on-Bain Judith Varley, 01507 313342   Beverlee Bird, 01507 313667
George Ward 01507 313419

Donington-on-Bain Graham & Lynne Parkinson,  01507 343500
Rosemary Parkinson, 01507 343242

Gayton John Needham, 01507 313265  Ann Needham,  01507 313628

Goulceby Caroline Taylor, 01507 343352  Sylvia Taylor-Reed, 01507 343342

Ranby Jonathan Booth (acting), 01507 343278
Russ Hibbins (acting) 01507 343581 - Di Eddington, 01507 343336

Scamblesby Derek Elmhirst, 01507 343631  Peter Myers, 01507 343680

Stenigot  - TBA
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Box Office Tel 01507 600350

Friday 2nd May at 7.30pm Jack Badcock  Singer and guitarist

Saturday 3rd May at 7.30pm
The Celine Dion Tribute Show  Experience the magic

of The Celine Dion Tribute show

Sunday 4th May at 2.30pm
For The Love Of Julia Variety Show A Great

Entertainer and Former Mayor of Louth

Tuesday 6th May at 2pm Afternoon Tea Concert - Shout, Girls, Girls, Girls

    Wednesday 14 May 7:30pm  -
Sunday 25 May 2:30pm

Charlie & the Chocolate Factory

27th May at 7.30pm Extraordinary Meeting of Louth Playgoers’ Society Ltd

Thursday 29th May at 2pm Puppet Spectacular - Glow Show

May 30th and 31st at 7.30pm Queen Rhapsody

Tuesday 3rd June at 2pm Afternoon Tea Concert - Nikki Wheeldon

Friday 6th June at 7.30pm Confessions of a Teletubby

Saturday 7th June at 7.30pm Blast Off - Steve Walker Big Band

Wednesday 11th June 7.30pm Open Mic Night

Saturday 14th June at 7.30pm The Carpenters Experience

Thu, 19 Jun 2025 Sat, 21 Jun
7.30pm

The Pirates of Penzance

Friday 27th June at 7.30pm Little Women

Friday 27 June 8pm
    Saturday 28 June 7.30pm

Scratch Night Winner - Dressing Rooms

Sunday 29thJune at 2.30pm The Great Baldini - Family Magic Show

Tickets are available online 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.
Tickets can also be purchased by calling the Box Office

Open Monday to Saturday 10am -1pm or visiting www.louthriverheadtheatre.com
Online booking for any performance closes one hour before curtain up.

On performance days the Box Office is open for 45 minutes prior to curtain up.



Asterby Parish Services and Events in May

Date Location Service Time

4th May
St Nicholas Church,

Stenigot Holy Communion 3pm*

11th May
St. Helen's Church

Burgh on Bain Morning Praise 10am

18th May
St. Andrew’s Church,
Donington on Bain Holy Communion 10am

25th May
St Martin’s Church,

Scamblesby Rogation Service  3pm*

 *Please note changes of time

During MAY and JULY, as well as responding to individual
requests for prayer, the PRAYER CIRCLE will be praying especially
for the villages of MARKET STAINTON and SCAMBLESBY,
everyone living there, local businesses and for the future of
Christian communities in these areas. Prayers will also be offered,
at these troubled times, for VICTIMS OF NATURAL DISASTERS
and for AID AGENCIES WORKING TO BRING RELIEF TO VICTIMS,
for our newly appointed PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL, our
newly formed MINISTRY TEAM and for members of the PRAYER CIRCLE and their
families. Do join us in our prayers !  Prayer requests and for information regarding
the Prayer Circle please ring Ann (01507 313792)

at Scamblesby, on Sunday 25th May at 3pm
Meeting at St. Martin's Church, Scamblesby and visiting local farmland
during the service.  Refreshments will be provided along the way.
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Date Location Service Time

1st June
St. Julian's Church,

Benniworth  Holy Communion 10am

8th June
St. Helen's Church

Burgh on Bain
Holy Communion

Pentecost 10am

15th June
St. Andrew’s Church,
Donington on Bain

Holy Communion
Trinity Sunday 9.30am*

22nd June
St Martin’s Church,

Scamblesby Morning Praise  10am

6th July
St German's Church,

Ranby Holy Communion 10am

Asterby Parish Services and Events in June to 1st week July

10/03/2025 - Roy Chambers – Burial of Ashes, Donington on Bain Cemetery.

14/03/2025 - Derrick Kelsey – Funeral at Alford Crematorium

04/04/2025 - Marion Hibbins – Funeral Service and Burial, at St German’s Church,
Ranby

The Asterby Group of parishes has a web site, which is now kept up to date with
details of contacts, services and events in the group.
You can find it here >
Please let us have any suggestions for additional content.

We also have a Facebook page, where we post last minute changes and where
you can interact with the rest of the Asterby Group community.
You can find it here >

 *Please note changes of time
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All your Pest Control needs by your local family company

andy@pest-detective.com

www.pest-detective.com

New Builds - Extensions - Alterations

Multi Fuel & Wood Burning Stoves
HETAS APPROVED INSTALLER
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Lincolnshire Pain Clinic
Camille Bennett BSc (Hons) MBAcC MAA

www.lincolnshirepainclinic.co.uk

Extensive range of physical therapies, Specialising in pain management.
Acupuncture, Tui-na - Deep Tissue Massage, Hopi ear Candling,
Cupping, Hot Stone Massage, Detox and Cellulite Reduction, Massage & more.
Home visits or clinic-based appointments.

Tel : 07742 290845
Also Visit  www.lincolnshireequinechiro.co.uk
for McTimoney animal chiropractic, massage and manipulation
for your four legged friends

Lincolnshire pain clinic

Lincolnshire equine chiro

T : 01507 343007
M : 07908 183 283

Roger Lindley
For your small Plumbing Repairs
Taps, Toilets, Radiator Valves, etc

Also Painting and Decorating
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Maggie and Roger will again
 be hosting a Blooming Great

Tea Party
on Sunday 17th August,

from 2pm to 4pm
WHICH WAY, FORD WAY,

GOULCEBY, LN11 9WD
including a raffle, cake, tea and quiz

The band will be playing again - please bring a chair and table and lots of
money.  We would be very grateful.   Minimum donation for coming along £10

Donations of made cakes, raffle prizes or just money donations
are all gratefully received.

Every penny raised will go to Marie Curie. We look forward to hearing from you.
RSVP to 01507 343007, or at Which Way, Ford Way, Goulceby, LN11 9WD

please by the end of July.

 If we can raise £1,589.00 this year - We will have raised
£10,000.00 in the ten years we have been holding the tea party!
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Friday 2nd May and 6th June

Pop Up Pub
7.00pm to 10.30pm
Well behaved children and dogs welcome
We have a wide range of beers, lager, wine,
spirits and soft drinks, we even stock non-
alcoholic beers and spirits, so we definately have
something for everyone

Saturday 17th May & 21st June

Knitting Club
From 2.30pm to 4pm ish - £2.00 towards hall hire and refreshments, bring your
own or make a item for the Buddy Bag Foundation. We have already sent a
package of teddy bears to the Buddy Bag Foundation, patterns availabe if
anyone wants them, or just bring your own project and join in with a bit of a
knatter while you knit and have a coffee  2.30-4 (ish) contribution of £2 for hire
of hall and refreshment costs.  For more information on all activities or enquires
regarding hall  hire please contact Jayne on 07947 736311

Re-organisation of Live and Local Theatre.
on Friday 30th May, we will be hosting Artisan Theatre with their

production of "How to Thrive and Survive in an Impossible world -
with a Piano!"
Get ready for a night filled with mischief, wisdom, and unforgettable
entertainment! Inspired by acclaimed musician Steve Bonham's book "How To
Survive and Thrive in an Impossible World" and fresh off a successful run at
Edinburgh Fringe 2023, this show is unlike anything you have seen before!
Tickets £12.50 Adults £9.00 under 16's or in education, Group ticket (4 people)
£38
Contact Jayne 07947 736311 to book
This event is supported by Live and Local, The Arts Council and East Lindsey
District Council.  There will be a bar before the show and during the interval.

'What's On'
at Scamblesby Village Hall
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The Donington on Bain Annual Tabletop and Yard Sale

Are you having a clearout? Instead of taking your unwanted
items to dump, why not take part in the annual tabletop and

yard sale? Simply display your unwanted or priced items
outside your house on the 13 th July.

For those of you who live outside the village - or wish to avoid
the risk of getting wet, a limited number of tables are available

in the Village Hall. The tables are £5 each.

There will be a village map showing all ‘tables’.

To book a table in the Hall or to have your table included on the
village map, please contact Tracy Burnham on 07775 900 738

Tea& coffee and cakes will be available in the Village Hall



South Willingham Parish and Village Hall Activities
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Phil Bennett
Established 1977     -    C & P Heating

Cawkwell House, Cawkwell LN11 9SG
01507 343551 or mobile 07889 685003

Oil Service Engineer

Central Heating Repairs

New Boiler Installations

Aga, Rayburn and Stanley Cookers serviced
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www.blackhorse-donington.co.uk
Monday - Closed - open for residents only   - Tuesday - Closed - open for residents only
Wednesday - 11.30 to 2pm, 4.30pm to finish  - Thursday - 11.30am to 2pm, 4.30pm to finish
Friday - 11.30am to 2pm, 4.30pm to finish  -  Saturday - 11.30am to 2pm, 4.30pm to finish
Sunday - 11.30am to 4.30pm - Closed in the evening, open for residents only*   except quiz night

Quiz Night

Last Sunday

of every

month

Accommodation available with eight
en-suite, comfortably furnished rooms

Guest Ales, wines and high quality meals
using the very best of local seasonal produce.

?
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